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Verband Deutscher Betriebs- und Werksärzte e.V. (Association of German Company 
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To: 

European Commission 

Subject: 

Opinion on the Green Paper on the European Workforce for Health 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Many thanks for sending us the Green Paper on the European Workforce for Health 
(COM (2008) 725). We are pleased to respond, on behalf of our Association. 

1. We very much welcome the Commission's initiative to investigate the situation for 
health occupations and propose solutions to any problems. The challenges facing 
company doctors are described accurately and correspond to their own assessments. 

2. Particular emphasis must be placed in future on the additional training of company 
doctors in management skills. We, as an Association, would like to see a European 
Master's in Health Care Management, based on the traditional qualification in 
occupational medicine or further training in occupational medicine, as company doctors 
are facing increasing demands for management and leadership skills. 

3. Our Association in convinced that the principle of lifelong learning must be reinforced 
in the health professions. We are therefore in favour of regular in-service training for 
both medical and non-medical staff in the field of occupational health. 

Yours faithfully, 

[signed]   [signed] 

Dr Wolfgang Panter  Jochen Protzer 

President   Director 



This paper represents the views of its author on the subject. These views have not been adopted or in any way approved by the Commission 
and should not be relied upon as a statement of the Commission's or Health & Consumers DG's views. The European Commission 
does not guarantee the accuracy of the data included in this paper, nor does it accept responsibility for any use made thereof. 




